
NOVEMBER 15, 2016 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 2 

 

ITEM 073 

 

PURPOSE 

 

To consider a stipulation amendment and site plan amendment for The 
Pacific Group, Inc. regarding rezoning application Z-6 of 2013 (Brooks 
Chadwick Capital, LLC), for property located on the east side of Johnson 
Ferry Road, north of Riverhill Road, in Land Lot 84 of the 1st  District. 
 

BACKGROUND 

 

The subject property was rezoned to RA-5 in 2013 for a residential 
development consisting of a mixture of 125 single-family houses and 
townhomes. At the time of rezoning, a landscape median was planned for 
the main entrance at Johnson Ferry Road. The project is wrapping up and the 
applicant would like to delete the landscaped median and install a left turn 
lane and a right turn lane to aid in traffic flow out of the development. The 
applicant would also like to contribute $26,287.04 for a proposed traffic 
signal at the main entrance, if it is found to be needed through a traffic light 
warrant study. The applicant is also adding the standard “minor 
modification” language that is found in many stipulation letters. A detailed 
summary is attached (See Exhibit B) that explains these request in detail. If 
approved, all previous stipulations not in conflict with this amendment 
should remain in effect. 
 

STAFF COMMENTS 
 
Cobb DOT: Recommend developer contribute 100% of the cost for a traffic 
signal at the entrance, if and when warranted and installation approved by  
Cobb County DOT.  The signal warrant study shall be completed after full 
build-out of the development when true traffic data is available. Recommend 
restricting left turns on to Johnson Ferry if a signal is not warranted.  
   
RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the 
proposed site plan and stipulation amendment. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 

 

Other Business application and zoning stipulations. 






















































